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THE WALLACE HIGH SCHOOL

Dear Parent/Guardian

You have chosen Wallace High School as the venue for your son/daughter to sit the AQE Common Entrance Assessment.  I thought, at this stage, it might be reassuring for you to hear from me about the process and organisation.  It is our intention at Wallace to make this process as smooth and well-organised as is possible.

Times and Dates of Assessments

As you are aware the dates and times of the three assessments are as follows:

Assessment 1: Saturday 13 November 2010

Assessment 2: Saturday 27 November 2010

Assessment 3: Saturday 4 December 2010

Children will not be seated in large halls, instead we intend using classrooms as assessment rooms. As far as possible all children will be seated in rooms according to their primary schools to help them feel at ease. The assessments start at 10 am and finish at 11 am, unless a young person has been granted extra time by the AQE Access Panel.  Children who have been granted extra time, or have particular requirements approved by the Access Panel, will be assigned an appropriate room to minimise disturbance to them and others.

Familiarisation Morning

The Wallace High School will run a familiarisation morning from 10 am to 11 am on Saturday 6 November 2010.  Children sitting the AQE Common Entrance Assessment here will be accompanied to their examination room from the entrance foyer once they have registered. For the purposes of registration they should bring along their AQE examination card. They will also have the opportunity to meet their invigilator, fill in a photocopy of the front sheet of an AQE test as a practice exercise. The aim of this is to put them at their ease, allow them to familiarise themselves with their surroundings, check the comfort and height of desks and chairs and become familiar with emergency evacuation procedures.

Children are to wear clothing in which they feel comfortable; school uniform will not be required either on the familiarisation morning or the mornings of the actual assessments.  While your son/daughter is involved in these activities you are warmly invited to the School Assembly Hall in which refreshments will be served.  I shall also give a short presentation at approximately 10.15 am on the familiarisation morning.  Whilst you are in school, on this and subsequent mornings, it is requested that you remain in the Assembly Hall.

The familiarisation morning will help highlight any issues; please do not hesitate to contact school following this morning if your son/daughter has any concerns or you have further questions.

Arrangements for parking

290 young people have requested Wallace High School as their assessment centre.  Friends’ School Lisburn is also an assessment centre.  Consequently you will need to consider car parking arrangements carefully.  It is suggested that you familiarise yourself with parking in and around the schools in advance of the assessments; the familiarisation morning will be an additional opportunity for you to do so.  In the grounds of Wallace we are fortunate enough to be able to provide 150 car park spaces and this will be organised by staff and students from Wallace.  It would be helpful if you could share a car with another family to reduce the need for additional parking and the impact it may have on local residents.  PSNI and Roads Service have been informed of the dates and times of the assessments and familiarisation mornings in the two schools and we are grateful for their support. You are asked to be considerate to residents. 

Arrangements for young people, parents/guardians on the mornings of the 3 assessments

All children will be asked to register and should bring their AQE examination card for this purpose.

The school will welcome cars of parents/guardians whose children are sitting an assessment here from 9.00 am.  The doors to the school will be opened at 9.15 am in line with AQE advice.  Registration of all children sitting the Common Entrance Assessment here will take place in the link area near the entrance foyer.  All young people must bring with them their AQE examination card against which we shall check their identification and photograph for the purposes of registration.  At this stage they will be accompanied to their examination room.

Parents are warmly invited to wait in the Assembly Hall on the mornings of the three tests; tea and coffee will be served.  The entrance for cars from Clonevin Park is very narrow, it is preferable, if you decide to park on school grounds, that you enter the school from Clonevin Park, park your car and come into school with your child.  If parents/guardians try to leave between 9 am and 10 am this will worsen congestion in the entrance and Clonevin Park as parents/guardians of children sitting tests at both schools arrive.  Your co-operation and understanding is much appreciated.  The pedestrian gates at Lisnagarvey Drive/Bellevue Drive and Magheralave Road will be open for parents/guardians who wish to come to school this way. 

I look forward to meeting you on the 6th of November for the familiarisation morning.  The admissions criteria for The Wallace High School are available on the school website (www.wallacehigh.net); please do not hesitate to contact me if I can be of any further help with interpreting the criteria or with regard to any aspect of the use of the school as an examination centre for AQE Ltd.

Yours faithfully
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Mrs Deborah O’Hare

Principal

